

ADMINISTRATION & SERVICES CENTER

250 Second Street, Lapeer MI 48446 phone (810) 667-2401 fax (810) 538-1654 www.lapeerschools.org

March 1, 2021

RE: Turrill Elementary

Parents and Staff --

We received news that a Turrill student has tested positive for COVID-19. The student was present at Turrill February 25. District officials, in coordination with the Lapeer County Health Department (LCHD), have identified students and staff who have been in close contact (within six feet for more than 15 minutes) with the student. **Those individuals have been contacted directly and will be required to quarantine per our health and safety guidelines.**

The District will continue to cooperate with LCHD to assist in contact tracing and notification if there are additional positive school-associated cases. The District will maintain strict enforcement of health and safety guidelines in order to limit transmission of COVID-19.

We ask that all parents check students for symptoms daily prior to sending them to school. Any student or staff member exhibiting symptoms of COVID-19 should stay home. *COVID-19 symptoms include fever, cough, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, and diarrhea.*

Visit the District website and click on the COVID-19 Reporting graphic for more information regarding COVID-19 safety protocols and up-to-date case information.

Regards,

Matt Wandrie Superintendent

Lapeer Community Schools